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The videos made by the Spanish Bible School have recently reached more than 1 Million views on YouTube! 

Edifying the Body of Christ… and More 
The main reason you are receiving this newsletter is that you are a member of a congregation of the Lord’s 
church. There was a moment in your life when you heard the truth of the Gospel, you believed, repented 
of your sins, confessed Christ, and were immersed in water for the forgiveness of your sins. You were 
blessed with that opportunity. Billions around the world are in need of that same opportunity. A good part 
of those billions speak Spanish and it is the goal of this work of the Lord to reach them with the materials 
we are blessed to produce. 

It is with great joy that I want to let you know about the progress during my recent trip to Texas. We 
recorded 27 lessons on the book of Luke which are now available on the Spanish Bible School website. We 
also released the Spanish video on the topical lesson of The Thief on the Cross. Two other topical videos, 
The Ten Commandments and The Truth About… Christmas, are being edited and will be available in the 
upcoming weeks, Lord willing. Finally, the book on Moral Issues is being formatted and will be available 
soon. One of the feedbacks received recently about the work we are blessed to do says as follows, 

“Thank you, brother. May God bless you greatly and continue using you for the edification 
of His people. I have seen several of the topical videos which you have published, and they 
have helped me a lot. Thank you so much” – Costa Rica. 

The lady who wrote this did it just a few minutes after The Thief on the Cross video was published. This 
video will be of great help to the Hispanic communities because it deals with many of the “reasons”, rather 
excuses, many of our friends, relatives, and acquaintances give to not obey the Gospel. Lord willing, it will 
bring a lot of good fruit for the cause of Christ. This reminded me of the words by the apostle Paul, 

“And he gave some, apostles; and some, prophets; and some, evangelists; and some, pastors 
and teachers; For the perfecting of the saints, for the work of the ministry, for the edifying 
of the body of Christ: Till we all come in the unity of the faith, and of the knowledge of the 
Son of God, unto a perfect man, unto the measure of the stature of the fulness of Christ” 
(Ephesians 4:11-13). 

We are blessed and thankful for the opportunity to teach not only the saints but to evangelize the entire 
Spanish-speaking world through this work of the Lord. We are also thankful for having you in our lives, as 
friends, as brethren, as encouragers, as financial supporters. If you would like to know more about this 
work or would like to become a supporter, please feel free to contact WVBS, the University church of Christ, 
or me directly. 

May God bless you and your family richly today and always! 

To Him be the glory! 


